Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 26 June 2017.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair),Mrs Hodgson, Mrs Johnson-Bell, Mrs Maziane, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.
Mrs Maziane signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk.
Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mr White.
Declaration of
There was no declaration of interest.
Interest.
.

Speeding on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey. Mrs Jane Bendall, Barn House, The Ridgeway, Lamphey attended the meeting and was granted permission to address the Council on this matter. She had serious concerns about speeding and the lack of a pavement on this road. Members also commented about this ongoing problem. Mrs Johnson-Bell commented about a similar problem in Oxford and will investigate how this was resolved. The Welsh Government has replied on this matter and stated that it is a matter for Pembrokeshire County Council to prioritise road schemes in their area. 

Minutes.
The minutes of the Annual Meeting and the monthly meeting held on 22 May 2017 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings.


Matters Arising:-

1. Lamphey and Hodgeston Churchyards.  Since Mr White was unable to attend this meeting it was decided to defer this matter to the next meeting. 
2. Lamphey Web Site. The Chair reported that Lamphey Community Council new web site was now up and running using PCC’s facilities. We will, however, be invoiced for £500 which was the amount of grant received from PCC when the old web site was set up by Mr Ray Baker. The Clerk reported that the old web site still hadn’t been working properly as well as the old email site He has received 3 invoices from Mr Baker amounting to £194. One of these invoices for £94 referred to a cheque which was sent to him but never cashed. 
Resolved. A letter be sent to Mr Baker thanking him for his services in the past and stating that we no longer wish to use his services as there are still problems regarding emails and the website so we will no longer be using that address.
3.  HMRC re PAYE system. This matter was further discussed and will be investigated further at our next meeting. 
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4. Defibrillator Notices of locations. The Clerk reported that the signs have been ordered and an invoice for £59.40 (£49.50 plus vat) has been received.
Resolved.  This invoice be paid. Proposed by Mr Parfitt and seconded by Mr Tunstall and agreed by all Members.
5. Updated assessment of the spend of monies given to the Village by the developers of the new estate.  A reply has been received from Sinead stating that the Community Council should come up with their ideas for spending this money.
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson will have an informal meeting with Sinead tomorrow and report back to the next meeting. If necessary a small working group be set up to progress with this matter.
6. Annual Audit for year ending 31 March 2017. The Annual Return and associated paperwork has been received by Grant Thornton and they will be working on our return in the next few weeks.
7. New Traffic Order – Proposed waiting restrictions Lamphey. Mrs Hodgson stated that Lamphey School has received a reply from PCC to their letter. The schools letter had asked PCC to consider the possibility of creating a car park next to the school. Mr Tunstall asked why parking tickets couldn’t be issued as a deterrent and Mr Skeels stated that motorists were parking on the pavement. 
Resolved.  Mrs Hodgson will chase up a copy of the reply from PCC and will discuss this matter at the School Governor’s meeting tomorrow.
8. Road to Lamphey Palace. Mrs Hodgson stated that she will raise the matter of a “Safe Routes in Communities” grant application in connection with the Ridgeway Road at the School Governor’s meeting tomorrow

 9. Jet Skis at Freshwater East. A reply has been received from PCC and was read to the Meeting. This matter had been discussed last week at the Freshwater East Liaison Committee Meeting.

10. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mrs Hodgson stated Lamphey Village Hall was still trying to resolve the problem of illegal parking and Mr Ridout stated that Dyfed-Powys Police were now dealing with this matter.
11. Training Courses. Ms Vince attended a New Councillor Induction training course in Haverfordwest and Mr Ridout had attended the same course in Saundersfoot. An invoice for £40 for Ms Vince’s training course has been received.

Resolved.  This invoice for £40 be paid. Proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mrs Johnson-Bell and agreed by all Members.

12. Wales Audit Fee. An invoice for £186 has been received which relates to the audit fee for 2015/16.

Resolved.  This be paid. Proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mrs Johnson Bell and agreed by all Members.
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13. Replies Awaited. Replies are awaited on the following matters-

1) Road on front of Lamphey School.

2) Footpath over Lamphey Railway Bridge.
14. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies. Mr Skeels reported that the Lamphey Recreation Ground AGM will be held shortly. Mrs Hodgson reported that at a recent meeting of Lamphey Village Hall it was agreed that fees would remain as at present. Mr Parfitt reported on a recent FESCA meeting when Miss R Morris was appointed Chair and their main topic was Jet Skis.
15. Appointment of Treasurer/RFO.  Since none of the Members were interested in taking on this position the Clerk stated that he would carry out this work provided he was paid an extra 2 hours per month. He was at present paid 20 hours a month but last month had worked 25 hours and this month 40 hours. The Clerk be paid an extra 2 hours per month from today. Proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members. The Hours for carrying out the Clerk’s work be discussed at the next meeting.

16. Appointment of Internal Auditor Mr Tunstall be appointed Internal Auditor. Proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
17. Appointment of Representative to serve on Lamphey Church Committee. Ms Vince be appointed as our representative to serve on this Committee. Proposed by Mr Ridout and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.

18. Appointment of 2 Representatives to serve on One Voice Wales. Mr Ridout and Mrs Johnson-Bell be appointed as representatives to serve on this Committee. Proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mr Parfitt and agreed by all Members.
19. Cheque Signatories. The following be appointed cheque signatories with all cheques being signed by 2 Members:-

Ms Vince

Mr Parfitt

Mr Ridout.

This was proposed by Mr Tunstall and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.

Correspondence.
20. Planning:-
1)  Exterior alterations to include rendering, insertion of 3 X roof lights, creation of new porch and raised patio to facilitate the conversion of adjoining outbuilding, Hodgeston Hill, The Ridgeway, Manorbier – NP/17/0146/FUL – Planning permission has been granted.
2) New pitched roof over garage, new windows to first floor bedroom & new timber cladding Cois Na Mara, Jason Road, Freshwater East NP/0336/FUL - 
Planning permission has been granted.
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21. Meetings:-
1) Planed AGM 
16 June 2017
Picton Centre Haverfordwest
22. Financial Assistance. A request for financial assistance has been received from:-
1) Citizens Advice Pembrokeshire. 
23. Seafarers UK. A letter has been received regarding Merchant Navy Day on 3 September 2017.
24. Long Course Weekend. An email has been received regarding road closures on the weekend of 7-9 July 2017.

25. Welsh Government Workshops for local government representatives on higher activity radioactive waste management and disposal. Workshops will be held during July 2017 in Colwyn Bay and Swansea.
Agenda Item.

26. Web Site Contents. The Chair stated that she had uploaded certain items onto the web site including agendas, minutes and draft minutes. She also stated that there was a link to the Freshwater East website. It was suggested that the website could be used to promote the area. Councillors present agreed to have their phone numbers and emails put on the website.
Resolved.  In future minutes of the monthly meetings and draft minutes of the Freshwater East Liaison Sub Committee be loaded onto the web site.

Next Meeting.

27. The next meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 24 July 2016 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.



The meeting ended at 9.05pm.
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